Carmel Whelan

From:

Ciaran Keegan

Sent:

31 October 2017 11:49

To:

Carmel Whelan

Subject:

FOI request Athiest Ireland

Carmel.

below are the emails I received from from the Kildare and Leighlin Diocese. She emailed to arrange a meeting. That was facilitated, however she arrived one and a half hours late. As a result I no longer had any time to meet her. She had a brief meeting with the RE teacher. No notes exist from that meeting and no subsequent requests were made.

This constitutes the entirety of the communications this school has received from the Diocese of Kildare and Leighlin, with the exception of an annual invitation to the principal to attend a start of school year ecumenical service at St David's Church of Ireland Church. This is an annual local tradition. Regards,

Ciarán Keegan Principal Naas Community College

Begin forwarded message:

From:

@kandle.ie>

Subject: RE: Mr. Ciarán Keegan

Date: 24 November 2016 at 11:42:04 GMT To: Ciaran Keegan <ciarankeegan@kwetb.ie>

Many thanks Ciarán. Very much appreciated. Kind regards,

From: Ciaran Keegan [mailto:ciarankeegan@kwetb.ie]

Sent: Thursday, November 24, 2016 9:13 AM

To: i kandle.ie

Cc: Fiona Brennan < fionabrennan@naascc.ie>

Subject: Re: Mr. Ciarán Keegan

thank you for your recent email. Thursday the 1st of December at 2.30 will be suitable. I will arrange that Fiona Brennan our Religion Teacher is also available to meet. Looking forward to meeting you then. regards,

Ciarán Keegan

On 22 Nov 2016, at 14:37, Naas CC Office <naascc@kwetb.ie> wrote:

From: <u>@kandle.ie</u>>

Sent: 22 November 2016 12:07

To: Naas CC Office

Subject: FAO: Mr. Ciarán Keegan

Dear Mr. Keegan,

I have recently been appointed by as the new Diocesan Advisor for post-primary schools. My role is to support teachers of Religious Education and I am currently arranging visits to schools to meet with R.E. teachers.

As a newly established multi-faith ETB school you may be unsure as to my position in relation to your school. However, as the ETB has responsibility to provide religious education in both vocational schools and non-designated community colleges under the provisions of Circulars 73/74 and 7/79 it is part of my role to link with and be available to support R.E. teachers in the ETB schools in the Diocese in whatever way I can.

I would very much appreciate it if I could call to introduce myself to you and am wondering if the afternoon of Thursday 1st December would suit you? May I suggest 2.30 pm? If there is a time that is more convenient for you that afternoon I can certainly work around that.

Looking forward to meeting you.

Kind regards,

Post-Primary Diocesan Advisor, Kildare & Leighlin Faith Development Services, Cathedral Parish Centre, College St. Carlow.

Dkandle.ie